
 
 
 
 
 

April 11, 2013 
 
Forest Hatcher, Managing Member                                                       Mail Control No. 580191 
Armson USA, LLC 
28 Stroudwater Street, Suite 10 
Westbrook, ME  04062  
 
SUBJECT: DISCONTINUATION OF EVALUATION OF APPLICATION FOR SEALED 

SOURCE AND DEVICE REGISTRATION AND EXEMPT PRODUCT 
DISTRIBUTION LICENSE 

 
Dear Mr. Hatcher: 
 
This letter is in response to your application dated February 11, 2013, requesting the 
registration of the Model OEG Series gunsights and an exempt product distribution license.  In 
reviewing the application, we find that it is lacking significant amounts of the required 
information.  The information your application did not provide is listed in the Enclosure. 
 
With incomplete documents and unavailability of adequate information, the NRC Staff is unable 
to complete a safety evaluation.  Therefore, we have discontinued the review of your 
applications for a sealed source and device registration and exempt product distribution license.  
This is without prejudice to re-submission of your application.  When you decided to re-submit 
your application for registration, please ensure that you have included the entire application with 
the mentioned sufficient information needed to allow NRC to evaluate your device.   
 
Please note that if you re-submit the application with the information that we are requesting in 
the Enclosure within 12 months from the date your application fees were received (March 14, 
2013), there is no need for new fees.  The fees, which you have paid, will be applied as 
continuation of your application dated February 11, 2013.  However, the application fees, which 
we have received so far, were insufficient.  As explained in the e-mail dated February 21, 2013, 
from Ms. Rosalyn Jones, NRC Accounts Receivable Branch, a total amount of $12,000 was 
needed to cover the cost of the application fees [$4,300 (fee category 3H) and $7,700 (fee 
category 9A) totaling $12,000].  With your original letter and application dated February 11, 
2013, you remitted $500, leaving a balance of $11,500.  The additional payment made was only 
$11,000.  Therefore, $500 is still due.
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If you have any questions, please contact Dr. John P. Jankovich of my staff at (301) 415-7904, 
or e-mail John.Jankovich@nrc.gov. 
 
 Sincerely, 

 
 

            /RA/ 
       
 Margie Kotzalas, Chief 
 Licensing Branch 
        Division of Materials Safety and 
                State Agreements 
           Office of Federal and State Materials and  
                Environmental Management Programs 

 
Enclosure:  
As stated 
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DISTRIBUTION:  
R. Jones/ARB/DC/CFO    SSD 13-17 
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